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The Hutchins School Parents’ Association Meeting 

Date: Tuesday 17 June 2025 

Location: Board Room   

Meeting opened: 6.30pm  

 

Present 

Shirl Badenach           

Kate Woods  

Danielle West  

Phillippa Bartlett  

Rob McEwan  

Lynn Redwig  

Laura Machin 

Courtney Bell  

Michelle La Roche 

Kezia Mellers  

 

 

Apologies 

Krysta Brocklehurst 

Rowena Salter 

Michelle Liu  

Holly Orsman Smith 

 

Acceptance of Previous Minutes  

Moved – Pip Bartlett  

Seconded – Danielle West 

 

Actions List  

 

 

President’s report  

Grandparents Days 2025:  The 4 Grandparents Days were wonderful events, very well attended.  
Thank you to everyone who volunteered their time to assist over the 4 days. 
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We have received a proposal idea from Michelle La Roche re a Second Hand uniform program 
called Repoze.    
 
I wrote an article for the May Hutchins online Communique, mainly reporting on the fair and 
thanking everyone who contributed to its success. 
 
I have also drafted an Article for the Black and Magenta Magazine about our year so far. 
 
 

 

Treasurer’s report 

Below 
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Principal’s Report  

The School has completed a series of external audits, all of which have gone well. The audits include 

CRICOS (International student enrolments), Final Safeguarding Children Accreditation, NCCD 

funding audit (funding for students that qualify for additional support), and mid-school registration 

visit from the Non-government Schools Registration Board.  

   

Thank you to the PA for their support of all four Grandparents’ Days. We are experiencing greater 

community engagement than ever before with between 350 and 400 grandparents at each event.  
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Head of Mathematics vacancy - has been advertised internally for semester two/until end 2025.  

Position will be advertised substantively/externally to commence 2026. 

 

The School currently has two student psychologists on UTas placements (supervised by UTas) on 

site two days per week until end of term 3.  The student psychologists can undertake assessments 

of students referred to them by teachers (in consultation with our Head of Inclusive Education, Ms 

Deb Lie).  At the conclusion of term 3, the School has been approved for another two/new 

students to commence for a further two-term placement.  

 

National Reconciliation Week was celebrated in the Junior School with students transforming 

their classroom doors into vibrant, meaningful works of art. Each class explored what 

reconciliation means to them and brought their ideas to life using sustainable materials. At the 

Middle School Assembly, Mr Lucas Simpson shared his cultural heritage and insights, reminding us 

of the importance of listening to stories, learning from the past, and walking together towards 

reconciliation. In Senior School, lesson change bells were replaced by music from First Nations 

artists. 

 

MMG Survey – opened to parents/carers on Friday 6 June. Parent/carer feedback is very important 

as we aim to improve in areas of opportunity and consolidate areas going well.  

Reinterment service was held at Cornelian Bay Cemetery on 11 June. Of the 200 people in 

attendance, many travelled from inter-state. Feedback has been overwhelmingly positive from 

relatives of those exhumed. A final report on exhumations has now been completed and submitted 

to the Regulator of the Burial and Cremation Act 2019. The report is now available publicly on the 

School website. 

 

 

Correspondence  

Incoming- Letter from the chairman of the board thanking the PA for their work at the 

Fair.  

Outgoing – NIL 

 

Matters for Noting  

DUNK HIRE – MACHINE. Note hire costs: $200 for regular hire.  $100 if for charity event. 

Free for our sister schools Fahan and Collegiate.  

Copy of contract emailed to committee members.   

Further discussion required for bond payment and agreement  

 

 

Matters for Approval (including actions arising from the previous minutes)  
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Repoze: presented by Michelle La Roche. An online platform for pre-loved children’s wear 

and uniform/club items. Sellers can nominate a percentage of proceeds to the school PA. 

This promotes one of the school’s pillars – sustainability. The PA is happy to support this.  

 

Junior School Mother’s day and Father’s day breakfast request  

The Parents' Association has decided not to fund the Junior School Mother’s Day and 

Father’s Day breakfasts, as it is not feasible to support these events in isolation without 

the capacity to contribute to other areas of the school. 

 

Business Arising  

Fundraising ideas discussion for remainder of the year 

Potential idea - Cocktail Party – October – spring fling – check school calendar, check with 

events. Focus on fundraising. Check Oct 17th  

 

Fundraising focus – what are we fundraising for.  

 

Other business 

 NIL 

 

Meeting close: 7.30pm 


